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Dear ICECAP members and community partners:  

Over the past eight months our ICECAP partners 
have been working hard to engage with their 
communities, advance climate change adaptation, 
and celebrate new initiatives!  

For municipal members, the requirements for the 
Partners for Climate Protection Milestone 1 of 
creating a baseline emissions inventory and 
forecast has been completed for most ICECAP 
members. This baseline emissions inventory is the 
foundation for achieving Milestone 2: setting GHG 
emission reduction targets and Milestone 3: 
developing a Community and Corporate Climate 
Action Plans, which ICECAP members are now 
working towards simultaneously.  

Milestones 2 and 3 are being completed at the 
same time to allow the planning process to guide 
ICECAP members’ emission reduction target-
setting. With an understanding of which actions 
communities are planning to take, they will be able 
to set more accurate and achievable targets.  

Action plans and GHG reduction targets are being created for both corporate and community  emissions for each 
municipality. Remember that corporate emissions are those generated by municipal operations; community emissions are 
generated by the residents, businesses, and industries of the same region. Together, all ICECAP member emissions are 
captured.   
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MOOSE DEER 
POINT FIRST 

NATION 
 
Moose Deer Point First Nation 
joined the ICECAP partnership 
this past summer. Welcome to 

ICECAP Moose Deer Point! 
 

 
 

 

 
 

SHAWANAGA 
FIRST NATION 
 
Shawanaga First Nation joined 

the ICECAP partnership this 
past summer. Welcome to 

ICECAP Shawanaga! 
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The climate action survey launched by ICECAP and the Georgian Bay Biosphere (GBB) had over 600 respondents and 
included representation from all ICECAP communities.  

 

 
In terms of energy use in buildings, many respondents indicated an 
interest in connecting with local experts in retrofitting. Most people had 
already taken steps to save energy at home. Others said they would like 
more information about financial incentives for retrofits and where to find 
low-impact or locally-sourced building materials. 
 
Active transportation is already being promoted widely among walking groups, cycling clubs and “Bike to School” 
campaigns, although respondents also expressed an overwhelming concern for active transportation. Over 94% of 
respondents identified a need for more dedicated walking and cycling infrastructure as a way to improve access and 
safety for pedestrians and cyclists.  
 
Multiple barriers to adopting electric vehicles were also identified. Of these barriers, the most common included the 
upfront cost of the vehicles and a lack of charging infrastructure in the region. Beyond the high greenhouse gas (GHG) 
emissions from gas vehicle engines, people also were concerned about pollution from recreational and small engines, 
such as off-road vehicles, watercraft, leaf blowers, lawn mowers, and other small equipment.  
 
Many ICECAP members are already actively working to reduce the quantity of organic waste that is going to landfills by 
promoting composting. To further support these efforts, respondents were asked about local resources and programs 
that could be offered to help them divert waste in their homes, including organics.  Over 97% of respondents indicated 
that they are in support of regional waste management and organics diversion programs, such as a “green bin” 
program. 
 
When asked how much the region should reduce its GHG emissions, the majority felt it should be by 50% or more by 
2050. Many also supported the concept of “net zero”. This means that any emissions produced are removed from the 
atmosphere so the total balance of emissions produced in a year is zero. 
 
The results of the survey will be used to inform the development of a  Regional Climate Action Plan that GBB staff, 
ICECAP partners, and experts are preparing. The plan will outline how to reduce GHGs using tools such as education, 
energy retrofits and waste reduction programs, new plans and policies for local governments, and infrastructure 
improvements. The potential benefits are energy cost savings, improved air quality, more connected communities, and 
increased community resilience to help prepare for the impacts of climate change. 
  

 Climate Survey Results 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 
The Government of Canada has 
mandated that by 2035, all new light-duty 
vehicle sales in Canada must be zero-
emission vehicles? This means that by 
2035, all new cars, and some trucks and 
vans will be battery electric vehicles (BEVs), 
plug-in hybrid electric vehicles (PHEVs), or 
hydrogen powered. 
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ICECAP is profiling community climate action champions that are helping reduce the GHG emissions from buildings, waste, 
and transportation. A social media campaign during August profiled the actions that individuals are taking and inspire 
others. They also provide links to help people source EVs and incentives, learn how to compost, and access the Canada 
Greener Homes Grant. The campaign reached 20,000 people!  

 

 Climate Champions 
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The Town of Parry Sound and Shawanaga First Nation were successful in their 
application to ICLEI Canada’s Advancing Adaptation Program. This program is 
funded through support from the Ontario Ministry of Environment, 
Conservation and Parks and the federal Department of Environment and 
Climate Change Canada. Over 18 months ICLEI is engaging with 40 Ontario 
communities in three cohorts to build capacity in adaptation assessment, 
planning and implementation. 

Beginning in August, 2021 both Shawanaga and the Town of Parry Sound, 
with support from the GBB, joined the Vulnerability and Risk Assessment 
Cohort. This cohort is for communities that have not undergone any formal 
adaptation planning. ICLEI is supporting both communities to understand 
climate projections, how to use and apply climate data and information from 
various sources, identify climate change impacts, and assess these 
communities’ vulnerability to climate risks through a collaborative process.  

Building from previous engagement efforts and workshops, a Risk and 
Vulnerability Assessment was completed. This assessment outlines which 
climate change impacts our communities are the most vulnerable to.  

Moving forward, regional partners will begin to develop an action plan to 
build community resilience to these climate impacts. This includes 
identifying actions, prioritizing actions, and identifying the resources and 
partners who will be key actors in advancing the identified actions.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

      Adaptation 

 

IMPACT ASSESSMENT 
WORKSHOPS 
 

On June 22nd an Adaptation Action 
Planning Workshop was facilitated by 
the GBB, Town of Parry Sound, and 
ICLEI Canada. 
 
 ICECAP members and partners from 
across the region were brought together 
to identify actions that can be taken to 
increase regional resilience to the 
climate impacts that have happened and 
are expected to happen across the 
region. On October 20th, another 
workshop was held to discuss how to 
implement the Adaptation Actions 
proposed. 
 
A parallel community activity was 
carried out in Shawanaga First Nation 
during the Powwow in August. This 
engagement piece collected input from 
community members on their concerns 
associated with the identified climate 
impacts.  

 
ACTION IN PRACTICE 

In September the Township of Seguin introduced an 
electric ice resurfacer to its municipal fleet. It is driven 
by four AC electric wheel motors and its operating 
costs are one tenth the cost of a standard propane or 
natural gas ice-resurfacer. This vehicle will also result 
in reduced corporate GHG emissions for Seguin.  
 

https://icleicanada.org/
https://icleicanada.org/project/advancing-adaptation/


 

 5 

 
 

 
Through community and corporate engagement, GBB staff are working 
towards completing corporate and community climate action plans for 
ICECAP’s municipal members. Once complete, these plans will then go to 
each ICECAP member’s Council for approval and, once approved, signal 
the completion of Milestones 2 and 3 of the PCP program. After Council 
approval, ICECAP members will move into Milestone 4: Implementation of 
the Local Action Plan. 
 
Shawanaga First Nation and Moose Deer Point First Nation are in the 
process of implementing and updating their Community Energy Plans. GBB 
staff are supporting their efforts to find opportunities for emissions 
reductions, energy savings, and cost-savings. 
 
Alongside this work, the GBB is continually looking for funding 
opportunities that would further ICECAP member’s climate ambitions and 
pursuing projects that reduce emissions locally and across the region. 
 
New municipal and First Nations members to ICECAP are always welcome, 
as are community groups, corporations and organizations. Thank you to 
our current ICECAP members, advisors and our 70+ community partners! 

 
Your ICECAP project team,

      Next Steps 

 
Thank You, Daryle 

 
Recently, Daryle Moffatt stepped away 
from his appointment as volunteer ICECAP 
Co-Chair. On behalf of the ICECAP 
partnership, we want to thank you for your 
hard work and dedication to ICECAP. 
 
You have been a vocal champion of the 
values and objectives of ICECAP and in 
sharing the value of collaboration across 
the region. We are extremely grateful for 
your guidance, contributions, and support. 

 
Thank you, Daryle! 

 


